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	Student released after 57 months in prison

	EGYPT


On 25 February 2025, Badr Mohamed was released and reunited with his family. His release followed a decision by the Court of Cassation to accept his appeal, reducing his sentence from five years to a year in prison. Badr Mohamed was sentenced to five years in prison in January 2023 in a grossly unfair trial in connection to the Ramsis Square protests on 16 August 2013, when he was 17 years old. 
On 25 February, Egyptian student Badr Mohamed was released from prison after being arbitrarily detained since May 2020. His release followed the decision by the Court of Cassation on 9 February 2025 to reduce his sentence to a year in prison in accordance with Article 111 of Egypt’s Child Law on the basis that he was a minor at the time of his alleged «offence» in 2013. On 12 January 2023, the Cairo Criminal Court, convicted and sentenced him to a five-year prison term in connection to August 2013 protests in Ramsis Square, when he was 17-year-old. His trial was grossly unfair; he was denied his rights to adequate defence, to equality of arms and to cross-examine witnesses against him and to call witnesses on his behalf.
His arbitrary detention deprived him from his time with his daughter, who was born while he was in prison.
Supporters around the world campaigned for Badr Mohamed’s release by sending letters to the Egyptian authorities. Following his release, he and his wife conveyed this message to Amnesty International members and supporters:
«We sincerely thank Amnesty for supporting Badr’s case and contributing to his release. Your advocacy played an important role in reuniting our family and ensuring his freedom. This support has made a real difference in his transition back to life outside prison and the life of our daughter Amina. We truly appreciate your commitment to human rights.»
Amnesty International will continue to campaign for the release of those arbitrarily detained individuals in Egypt.
No further action is requested. Many thanks to all who sent appeals.

